May 17, 2004

Dear colleagues,

As you know, we have just completed the first full cycle of the ongoing assessment process of our BS program in Computer Science. The summary report for this 2003-2004 cycle has been prepared by Jai, our Assessments Director, and is available for your perusal from the SCS assessment page at:

http://www.cs.fiu.edu/programs/undergrad/cs/assessment/
Let me begin by thanking Jai for his unwavering energy in ensuring that all the steps set out in our Assessment Procedure document have been followed in a timely manner. His experience in planning and follow-through has been invaluable in this process. The Subject Area Coordinators, Bill, Geoff, Prabu, Jill and Xudong have been essential elements of the process and have all contributed significantly to the successful completion of this first cycle.

Our systems support staff, Mayelin Felipe and Jim Goolsby have also worked exceedingly hard, and often at short notice, to provide the excellent survey instruments and back-end processing that form the backbone of our computerized data collection systems. I am sure that you will agree that the systems are attractively presented and easy for all to use.

In Summary, the report indicates that the course and program outcomes are being met. For example, for all courses, over 85% of our surveyed students strongly or moderately agreed that the course outcomes are valuable and are covered adequately; 85% of our surveyed graduating students (Exit survey) indicated the same, and 77% of our surveyed alumni believed that their educational experience at FIU was good or excellent.

While our program does generally meet its stated objectives, we must strive to improve it, and based on the findings described in the 2003-2004 report, the following actions have been taken:

1) In order to improve the communication skills of our students, effective Fall 2004, a new course COM 3110 (Business and Professional Communications) is added to the list of required courses.

2) In order to strengthen the Systems Development component of our BS program, two measures have been taken:

i) Effective fall 2004, COP 4540 (Database Management) will be a required course;

ii) The Curriculum Committee is charged with exploring additional ways of strengthening our students’ experience in this area and to report its findings to the faculty by November 30, 2004.
3) The Curriculum Committee is charged with determining the feasibility of offering a required introductory course that will give students a broad overview of Computer Science and Information Technology. Its findings will be reported to the faculty by November 30, 2004.

4) The designated advisors of the School will explore and implement means of providing higher levels of mentorship to our undergraduate students. The SCS Head Advisor will give the faculty a report of the measures taken by November 30, 2004.

5) To ensure that the most effective learning environment is maintained in our laboratories, the Associate Director of Information Technology and Business Relations will conduct an immediate review of SCS laboratory policies. All necessary changes will be implemented before Fall 2004.

6) I will work with the Mathematics and Statistics Departments to ensure that they will institute a formal assessment process for courses they offer to our students (MAD 3512, STA 3033 and other elective courses) by Fall 2004.

I thank all of you for your contributions and adapting to the assessment process. As we begin a new assessment cycle, I expect that you will all structure your courses so that the course outcomes are fully delivered and I am looking forward to see your active participation in the assessment process.
Regards,

Masoud Milani

SCS Associate Director
